


 In accordance with AB391, which was passed on August 17, 2012, new 
procedures for California Pawnbrokers (PBs) and Secondhand Dealers 
(SHDs) when for reporting property transactions to their Local Law 
Enforcement Agencies were established.  
 

 PBs and SHDs will be required to use a single, statewide, electronic 
reporting system, which the California Department of Justice (DOJ) is 
responsible for implementing.  

   
 CAPSS is the name given to the electronic system that is being developed 

to meet the legislative mandate for secondhand dealers and pawnbrokers 
to electronically submit the Secondhand/Pawnbroker Report (JUS 123) to 
the California Department of Justice (DOJ). The CAPSS is a secured, web-
based electronic reporting system that requires the use of a 
desktop/laptop computer and a standard web browser.   
 

 There may be some equipment costs (e.g., computer or laptop with 
internet capabilities, electronic fingerprint reader and/or electronic 
signature pad) that businesses will need to purchase in order to 
electronically submit all the required data pursuant to Business & 
Professions (B & P) Code section 21628.  
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